Recap for July 17, 2010

Jayhawk Chapter  of the National Federation of the Blind of Kansas

1. Call to order, introductions, welcome guests 

Meeting was called to order at 2:02p.m.  Present at the meeting: Sidney Roedel, Loren Schmitt; Charles Scribner (Loren’s guest from Topeka), Luther Fuller, Brendy Latare, Bob Fuller and Jim Canaday.  Charles was welcomed and introduced.  He worked for RCB as the dorm manager for the last six months of its existence.  Prior to that, he worked for Envision industries in Wichita.  His home is Florida.  He is seeking employment locally and around the country.  He may go to Louisiana to earn a braille certification and further his education.  Sidney arrived pushing her walker so apparently she has had some improvement.  Loren continues to seek employment.  

2. Officers’ reports:

A. President’s report, Jim Canaday-audio reader request, nuts sales.  The president began by mentioning those members forced to be absent due to family emergencies: Rob Tabor; Susan Tabor; and Chikako Mochizuki.  He asked for prayers for Rob during this difficult time.  He also described what had happened with Comet.  He suggested that Luther speak next month so that absent members could hear him, and his comments could be recorded.  This was supported by members present with the request that Luther speak briefly today.  Jim Canaday announced that Audio Reader is seeking volunteers to receive and evaluate high-definition FM radios for receiving radio reading service programming.  Their coverage area for this is limited and they need 40 volunteers for the KANU listening area.  We had a brief discussion of Audio Reader and its programming.  Use of High-def multichannel FM radios for Radio Reading Service programming could be very good for the services as it might save money and dramatically increase the areas which can be served.  The participants receive a radio with talking features built-in, and after the test period of answering questions each week for a few weeks, these radios are the property of the volunteer participants.  On nuts sales, following the discussion of the last meeting, Jim stated he had posted a note on the nfb chapter presidents’ list to seek other chapters’ experience.  He posted this after the convention so that there might be a better response.  He has received information from two or three so far and is forwarding these to Susan.  He will post them to the Jayhawk e-mail list once they’re all in so all members can see them.  

B. Vice president’s report, Rob Tabor-Rob was forced to be absent.    

C. Treasurer’s report, Bob Fuller-Bob reported that that we have a positive balance in our account, even allowing for the 2010 dues.  He asked for a discussion of who current members are, who should be expected to be paying current dues in September; we arrived at a total of 9.  He reported that after paying our costs for the coins to the state and our annual dues, we have money left over.  Sidney is waiting for her coin.  Loren has purchased and received a coin.  One coin is left for us to sell or hold in a drawing at our outreach table September 25th.   Bob is going to come to the next meeting with the figure of how much money we have made so far on the sale of the coins.  

D. Secretary’s report and minutes, Brendy Latare-Brendy is now bringing a laptop to meetings to write notes for the minutes and hopes to be quicker about distributing the minutes.   Appreciation for her work was expressed.  

E.  Recognitions (including the 4th of July)-the Fourth of July, fireworks can still cause blindness.  There were no personally significant dates mentioned, except Loren said he used to celebrate Bastille Day.  

National President’s release--**none!**-- 

3. Knowledge Base: Luther Fuller won #2 nationally in the Braille Challenge-Luther, Brendy, and Robert briefly discussed the trip and the ceremony.  Luther and the other winners received their awards from an actor and an actress, as the ceremony was “rather Hollywood.”  Luther noted that he was one of five number two’s, being number two for his age group nationally.  When he speaks in August, he also will speak on his experience at NFB science camp!

4. Old business

A. Remembering 2010 National Convention-no conventioneers were able to attend this meeting, we hope to hear of convention experiences at the August meeting.   

B. Change chapter name-no change in process yet.  

C. State convention prep-Donna Wood state president will join us for one of the meetings before the state convention in November.  Our primary discussion was on the brown bag breakfasts as chapter fundraiser.  Jim stated that because of member absences, we should hold a telephone discussion of the breakfasts before the August meeting to discuss particular details of what to plan, how to prepare, costs, etc.  there was general agreement with this, so Jim will set up this phone discussion.  How many conventioneers, who might lead the Sunday morning worship service, the after banquet performance of the life of Patsy Kline, these were other very brief topics.   

5. New business A. social activity?-we did not identify exactly what but there was consensus that we did not wish to do this monthly as Wichita seems to do.  There was consensus for once a year.  Such an event could also serve to encourage participation of potential new members.  Some possible events: chili feed; BBQ; card night, etc.  

6. Art turner memorial-Brendy’s contact in the fire department suggested that Brendy contact fire HQ.  She did and has not heard back.  She said that we may not be successful at placing a plaque of remembrance, and the fire and medical department may not have a place for such.  

7. traffic circles, roundabouts, pedestrian safety and quiet cars.-after the strict agenda, we had a free discussion in the meeting of these topics.  Traffic circles are small and do not get in the way of the crosswalk, do not interfere with safety of pedestrians.  Roundabouts on the other hand do distort the intersection, interfere with visibility of drivers for spotting pedestrians, and do not provide a “place in a sequence” where pedestrians can cross.  Bob said that as a driver, he enters the roundabouts, looking more to his right for other merging drivers and does not, cannot, look across the roundabout for pedestrians on the far side of the roundabout.    

I sincerely hope this recap is complete and I apologize for my slowness in getting it out.  

Jc

